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Reflecting on the Trinity… 
 
Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 
On Sunday, May 26, we celebrated “Trinity Sunday” at First Presbyterian Church. On 
Trinity Sunday we proclaim the mystery of our faith in the triune God: Father, Son and 
Holy Spirit, One-in-Three and Three-in-One. The celebration of Trinity Sunday began 
among Western Christians in the 10th century and developed slowly until it was 
formally established on the Sunday after Pentecost by Pope John XXII (1316-1334).  
 
The Holy Trinity is a core doctrine of the Christian Faith, the triune God is the basis of 
all we are and do as Christians. In the name of this triune God, we are baptized, which 
was why we read the Great Commission in Matthew 28 where Jesus tells us to baptize, 
“In the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy Spirit.” As the baptized ones we 
bear the name and image of the triune God in our very being; we are of the family of the 
triune God. We affirm this whenever we recite the creeds and say what we believe. Our 
discipleship is rooted in the mighty acts of our triune God who created us, saved us, and 
is still active in redeeming the world. The Trinity holds a central place in our faith, and 
yet it can also be very confusing.  
 
Our Director of Christian Education, Rose Koepp, and I recorded a podcast where we 
reflected on the doctrine of the Trinity. You can watch that podcast on YouTube by 
clicking on this link: https://youtu.be/KXCvVQW14Fc During the podcast, we talked 
about how God is infinite, and our human language is finite, so anything we say about 
God and the Trinity will never be complete. Every attempt that we make to describe the 
Trinity will eventually fall short because we don’t have the language to fully explain a 
divine mystery, but that doesn’t mean we shouldn’t talk about and reflect on these 
things. 
 
Rose used the concept of H₂O in her message to the children on Sunday, and the three 
states of water: solid, liquid, and gas. Each state of water can help us when we need it for 
different things. If we have an injury, ice can numb the pain and reduce the swelling. If 
we are thirsty, we take a drink of liquid water. If we are cold, we can use steam in 
radiators to warm our house or use steam to make hot coffee. Ice is not water or steam; 
water is not steam or ice; steam is not ice or water, but they are all H₂O. This is a great 
way to begin to think about the Trinity, at its core it is here to help us. A member of our 
church who has been a Sunday School teacher for many years, Jill Kramer, went home 
after worship and took this a step further, ascribing different states of H₂O to different 
aspects of each person of the Trinity as a way to explain this to children. Take a look: 
 
           Continued 

6.2.2024 & 6.9.2024/VOL.46.11 

 

 

https://youtu.be/KXCvVQW14Fc


Water – God – Creator: What does water come from? God, who gathered the waters 
and created the seas. 
 
Ice – Jesus – Son: Ice is solid and can be touched, felt, and seen. Jesus, as the 
incarnation of God was fully human and walked the earth. He could be touched, felt, and 
seen. 
 
Steam – Holy Spirit: Steam requires 
heat. On the day of Pentecost, tongues 
of fire hovered over the disciples and 
they were filled with the Holy Spirit in 
Acts 2. 

 
I love the creativity that Jill came up with to think about the Holy Trinity. It provides a 
unique way to try to explain a theoretical theological concept to concrete thinkers. We 
are so blessed to have staff and volunteers that help us learn and grow in our faith 
journey.  
 
As I mentioned in my sermon, the key takeaway from the mystery of the Holy Trinity is 
that God models Christian community for us in God’s very nature, and God desires for 
us to live in Christian community. In the context of that community, we can love and be 
loved by God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, and we can learn to love each other well. 
So even if you can’t explain or fully comprehend the Trinity, know that you are designed 
to live in a loving community. And I am grateful for the community that is our First 
Presbyterian Church family of faith. 
 
Your Servant in Christ, 

 

Pastor Greg  

 
  

June Ushers and Greeters 

 

June (Team #4) Captain – George Howard, Susie Graham, Dixie McDonald, 
Gale McDonald  

 

JUNE GREETERS MEMORIAL ROOM  NARTHEX 

9 May & Ira Wierenga Kim Hermann 

16 Brent & Erica Brooks John & Linda Carllson 

23 Andrew Barrows Karen & Roger Doerr 

30 Carol & Jim Harrenstein Vonda Essex, Melissa Davis 



Presbyterian Women Father’s Day Offering 

Presbyterian Women will be collecting a Father's Day Offering. We 
will be set up in the Memorial Room on Sundays, June 9, and June 16 

to take donations. You may donate in honor of a father or in memory of a father. 
Proceeds will go to Living Waters for the World.  

Living Waters for the World (LWW) trains volunteers to establish and lead water 
mission teams that partner with communities to implement and 
operate sustainable water purification systems and health education programs.   

LWW Networks come alongside water teams and partners throughout every phase of a 
water project.  They provide essential support for sustainable water systems that 
produce clean water for a generation. 
Volunteers are the heart and soul of Living Waters for the World. Unlike organizations 
that rely on paid staff to initiate and execute water projects, Living Waters for the World 
relies on volunteer teams trained by volunteer instructors working within volunteer-led 
networks.  LWW’s small staff of 3 full-time and 3 part-time employees exists to facilitate 
the activity and long-term impact of this volunteer force. 
Over 2,000 individuals have trained at Clean Water U, and they have engaged an 
estimated 10,000+ volunteers as members of LWW water teams.  Volunteers have also 
guided the establishment of international networks, the development of Clean Water U’s 
curriculum, and much more!  
Volunteers have made LWW what it is today and will play an integral role in ensuring 
clean water for generation in the communities LWW serves.  

https://www.livingwatersfortheworld.org/system-locations
https://www.livingwatersfortheworld.org/clean-water-u


 

 

 

  

 

Relay For Life 

Relay for Life has been a way for our church family to remember loved ones 

we have lost to cancer and to honor those who have survived. At the same 

time we support the American Cancer Society. 

Luminaries can be purchased by filling out a form and submitting it with 

your donation ($10 each) to our First Presbyterian Church team through 

our church office or to our team captain, Susie Graham. (402) 469-2638. 

Please make checks payable to American Cancer Society.  

Luminaries will be displayed in our Sanctuary in early June and at the 

Relay for Life in Kearney at Harmon Park on June 7. Thank you. 

American Cancer Society 
Relay for Life of Central Nebraska 

 

Your name____________________________________________ 

 

Your Phone #__________________________________________ 

 

Yes, I would like_________luminaries at $10 each. 

 
Name of Individual                                                In Honor             In Memory          Donation  

being honored or remembered        

____________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________  
 



 

 

Tuesday 6/4 10:15am NO Staff Meeting  

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 6-7:30pm WAM Meeting Anderson Room 

Wednesday 
6/5 

12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 
Thursday 6/6 12:30pm Dulcimer  Lydia Room 

 3-5pm Youth Group Game Time TBD 

 5:30pm Global Mission Committee PEACE NW Classroom 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 6/7 10am Mahjong Fellowship Hall 
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Sunday 6/9 10am HAW Store Open Library 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service In-person, Facebook, Radio 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Library 

Monday 6/10 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Choir Room 

Tuesday 6/11 10:15am Staff Meeting In-person 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 5:30pm Congregational Life meets Anderson Room 

 5:30pm Trustees meet Confirmation Room 

 6:45pm Deacons meet Anderson Room 

Wednesday 
6/12 

12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 
Thursday 6/13 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 3-5pm Youth Group Game Time TBD 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 6/14 10am Mahjong Fellowship Hall 
Saturday 6/15  United Harvest  

Sunday 6/16 10am HAW Store Open Library 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service In-person, Radio, Facebook 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Library 
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First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 

Return Service Requested 


